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February was another month of chaotic weather in
Kentucky. Despite the challenges brought on by
the devastating Eastern Kentucky flood, we came
together to support those in need. Our clothing
drive initiative was a great success with the help of
our communities generous donations  providing
free clothing to over 75 individuals through our
online form system and even more in person. After
helping those we could that were affected by the
flood, we opened up the clothing to anyone in
need. 

We had a wonderful time at the Laugh and Learn
Playdate, where several youth connected through
togetherness and enjoyed a fun, interactive hour of
learning through play. The Paper Trails workshop
was another great program, encouraging creativity
to preserve memories through the art of
scrapbooking. 

March has many things in store from the in school
sessions through 4-H, the Laugh & Learn Playdate,
Paper Trails, Teen Cuisine, It’s Your Reality
Program at MCHS and more! 



Family & Consumer Sciences

Figure 1.1

Figure 2.1

In February, we hosted another
successful Laugh & Learn Playdate,
where the children had a blast
celebrating Valentine's Day! The little
ones had the chance to decorate
personalized Valentine’s Day cards,
create Fruit Loop bird feeders, enjoy a
healthy strawberry parfait snack, and
much more. Laugh & Learn is held
monthly for children ages birth to five.
Registration is limited to 15 and is a
series. Once you register for the event,
you will not need to register again until
August. However, if you miss two
consecutive Playdates, your name is
removed from the list to make room for
the waitlist.  

We kicked off an exciting new
program last month titled Paper
Trails. Our after-hours scrapbook
class invites participants to bring
their own photos and binders or
notebooks to create personalized
memory keepsakes while
connecting with others. We plan to
offer this program monthly with
our next meeting being March 20th
at 5pm. We can’t wait to see you
there!

Laugh & Learn

Paper Trails







Photography Exhibit Tentatively
April 10th. 
Reality Store @ MCHS
rescheduled to April. 
Teen Cuisine MCHS scheduled
for March 19. 

Paper Trails scrapbooking class

April 20th @ 5pm

Middle School Afterschool

Programs on Thursday 3:15-4:00

Inez Elementary Afterschool

Programs on Tuesdays 3:15-4:00

Camp Information coming soon. 

SAVE THE DATE 

4-H Camp 2025 

July 29-August 1

News and Updates

Two key values emphasized in 4-H are
community service and leadership. 

This month, in light of the devastating
flooding in our county and surrounding
areas, there has been no shortage of
opportunities to volunteer. While we
have observed many youth from our
community actively volunteering in
various ways, six young individuals
dedicated their time to our office,
supporting our clothing drive initiative. 

Our 4-H motto is "Learn by Doing," and
these youth have not only done just that,
but they have also Lead by doing. 

We want to highlight their efforts and
spotlight their humanitarian actions as
the first members of a group we would
like to call the Martin County 4-H
Changemakers; Isabella Jarrell,  a
MCHS student, Kennedy Maynard,
Harleigh Maynard, Christal Hinkle and
Madelyn Hinkle all students of MCMS
and Bailey Hinkle a student of Eden
Elementary. Learn more about these
4-H’ers on pages 6 & 7. 

Giving Back



 Martin County 4-H Changemakers! 
My name’s Harleigh Maynard.  I’m 13 years old and I attend
Martin County Middle School. I spend a lot of time playing
softball and basketball but one thing I love doing best is helping
others in need!! I love helping people because I love seeing
people happy and to see them succeed. Having a positive impact
on someone else could help you change your own outlook and
attitude, making you become a glass half full type of person.

Hi, my name is Christal Hinkle and I attend
Martin County Middle School. I love playing
softball and going fishing, but most of all I love
helping people. Seeing the smiles on peoples faces
always makes my day, especially because you
never know how much the little things may mean
to someone. 

Kennedy Maynard is a seventh grader at Martin County
Middle School. Her interests are Wrestling, Volleyball
and Traveling. She wanted to help because she saw
people losing everything and wanted to offer a helping
hand and give back to her community. 

Harleigh has attended 4-H Camp, been a part of 4-H activities and
volunteered her time at our office to sort, fold and separate clothing
donations for people affected by the recent flooding! She is a great role
model and leader in our community and we look forward to seeing
more of her leadership skills in the future.   

Christal has attended 4-H Camp, participates in many 4-H activities,
actively volunteers regularly in afterschool programs, in office events
and recently spent countless hours at our office during school closures
to sort, pack and deliver clothing to those affected by flooding. She is a
great leader and role model in the community! 

Kennedy has attended 4-H camp and recently donated and helped
sort and organize several donations during our clothing drive for
those affected by the floods. She also volunteered her time in other
ways helping those in need in other areas of our community. She is a
great role model and leader in Martin County!



My name is Madelyn Hinkle, I am in 7th grade
at Martin County Middle School. I like to play
softball and spend time with my family and
friends. I like to help people because you never
know what other people are going through and
it makes me happy to know that I could help
make another persons day a little better. 

Hello, my name is Isabella Jarrell! Dancing and spending
time with my loved ones are some of the things i hold
closest to my heart. This community has always been
more than just a place to live. Its where I built memories
with so many others who call it home too, and when the
flood struck it was so heartbreaking to see so many people
lose so much suddenly. I felt it was important to help in
any way I could, because I know I’d want someone to do
the same if I were in their position. 

Hi, I am Bailey Hinkle, I am 8 years old and in
second grade. I like to play Roblox, go camping,
play outside and play baseball. I like to help
people because you never know what other
people are going through. 

Madelyn has attended 4-H camp for two consecutive years. She actively is
involved in setting up and cleaning up programs in our office and at
afterschool programs. She helped sort and organize clothing during the
recent clothing drive for those affected by the flood, and has worn the
Wally Cat Costume at Inez Elementary and for the Harvest Festival
Parade last fall. She is a great leader and role model in our community. 

Isabella attended 4-H camp last year as a teen counselor in training. She was a
mentor to younger campers and was actively involved in guiding and leading
younger youth in their weeklong adventures at camp. She also was a big help in
sorting clothing at our clothing drive and has been involved in several 4-H and
Extension programming as a teen leader. We look forward to continuing to see her
thrive as a community leader and mentor!

Bailey has not been able to attend camp yet, but she is eagerly awaiting next
year when she will finally be old enough to attend. She has been a big help in
several events helping prepare and clean up after. Recently she sorted childrens
shoes section of our clothing donations and made a system of putting the shoes
in boxes with the sizes on them to make finding a size much easier. Bailey is
already showing great leadership skills! 



March Gardening Tips for a Successful Spring Season
As the soil begins to dry and the temperatures warm, it's time to get your garden ready for the spring growing season.
Here’s a quick guide to help you plan your March plantings and ensure a productive garden this year.

Soil Preparation
March is the perfect time to start preparing your garden soil. If you have a small area to work with and the soil is easy
to manage, you can skip heavy tilling. Instead, opt for light digging with a shovel or hoe to get things ready for
planting. This will help create the right environment for your crops to thrive.

Crops to Plant in March
Different crops thrive at different times of the month, so here’s what to plant depending on the time of March:

Early March: Start by planting spinach and peas. These cool-season crops can tolerate early spring conditions and
will establish quickly.
Mid-March: It’s a good time to plant collard plants, onion sets and seeds, radishes, rhubarb, asparagus crowns,
beets, kale, and parsley. These hardy varieties will do well as the weather continues to warm up.
End of March: Plant cole crops like cabbage, cauliflower, and broccoli, along with potatoes and lettuce. These
vegetables thrive as the soil continues to warm and the days get longer.

Regional Timing
Planting times can vary depending on where you live. In Kentucky, these dates are generally the best for planting. If
you’re in the western part of the state, you can plant a little earlier, while in the eastern part, it’s better to wait a bit
longer. Always check seed packets for specific temperature recommendations to get the best results.

Planting Tips
For the best results, follow the planting depth and spacing instructions on your seed packets. When planting crops like
lettuce, radishes, and spinach, consider planting them closer together and thinning them out as they grow. If you’re
short on space, you can also try growing "baby" vegetables, which are perfect for a variety of dishes.

Engage the Kids
Gardening can be a fun and educational experience for children. Encourage your little ones to get involved by
planting and harvesting. Growing baby vegetables, which are smaller and easier to manage, can be a great way to get
kids excited about trying new veggies they may not have considered before.

Cutworm Protection
If you notice any damage from cutworms (small, destructive larvae), gently dig around the affected plants to remove
them. To protect your young transplants, create a simple barrier around the base of the plant using cardboard or
aluminum foil. This will keep the cutworms away for the first few weeks as your plants establish themselves.

Start a Garden Journal
Documenting your gardening efforts is a great way to track your progress throughout the season. Keep a journal of
what you plant, including the varieties, planting dates, and how they grow. Encourage your children to add photos to
the journal as well, making it a fun family project that can be looked back on for years to come.
Happy gardening!

Source: NEP Growing Your Own Garden Calendar 



Soil Samples 

To take a soil sample, push a spade 7 inches into the
soil and throw the soil aside. Take another 1-inch
slice of soil from the back of the hole the full depth
of the hole. Remove all the soil but the center 1- to
2-inch-wide core. Place this core of soil in a clean
bucket (Figure 20.1). Repeat the procedure in
different spots to get a representative sample of the
whole garden and to get about 1 pint of soil. Mix
the composite sample well and put it on some paper
to dry for about two days at room temperature.

For more information, please contact us at 
606-298-7742. 
Source: Publication ID-128,  Home Gardening in Kentucky

Why should you get a soil sample? The test results
help determine fertilizer and lime requirements.
This will save you time and money in the long run
by helping you to determine the requirements
based on what you want to grow. After you take
the sample, return it to The Extension office. We
will send your sample to UK for analysis.  UK
will send the ANR agent the analysis and will
contact you with the information. The agent will
help you with any questions and guide you in
your garden planning as needed.

Remember: 
Label your sample with your
name, phone number, email or
mailing address. 

Be sure to DRY your sample at
room temperature for about two
days to ensure the sample is
ready to be processed. 

Put the sample in a ziplock bag
or grocery bag once dry to
transport to the Extension Office.



LAUGH & LEARN LAUGH & LEARN 
PLAYDATEPLAYDATE

Dates: 

Jan 24th 

Feb 14th 

Mar 21st 

Apr 18th

May 16th 

June 20th

LimitedSpotsAvailable!

LimitedSpotsAvailable!

Ages

Birth
-5!Ages

Birth
-5!

Time: 11:00 am

Location: 9 Holy St. Inez, KY 41224

Register via QR Code or call (606) 298-7742

Just bring a n
otebook or

scrapbook, y
our photos,

and any extr
as you'd like

to add!

March 20th 

5:00

9 Holy St, Inez KY

41224

an equal opportunity organization
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Martin County Cooperative Extension 
PO BOX 325
Inez KY 41224


